
Betsy Ross Chocolate Shoppe 
25 Public Square, Wilkes-Barre, Pa. 
November, 1943 
 
My mother, Helen Kelchner (1925-2014) collected menus from the 
lunch counters and restaurants she encountered in her travels in 1943. 
 
She had graduated from High School in Berwick, Pa., the previous year 
and lived in Philadelphia in the summer and fall of 1943 while she took 
a short course to be certified as a mortuary technician. Old letters 
suggest that she obtained the certification in order to take a job at her 
future father-in-law’s Kelchner Funeral Home, in her home town 30 
miles down-river from Wilkes-Barre. 
 
Wilkes-Barre was the closest city to Berwick, that offered big-city 
shopping. It wasn’t uncommon for Berwick residents to travel there 
several times every year, especially to buy fashionable clothing. 
 
The menu from the Betsy Ross consists of two sides of a card-stock 
menu and an additional typewritten sheet with the restaurant’s 
offerings. It contains the standard 1943 statement of compliance with 
Office of Price Administration regulations which enforced wartime price 
controls. It also has the date Nov. 27. 
 
We found newspaper advertising in the Wilkes-Barre Times Leader for 
the Betsy Ross from August 1, 1922, through the 1960s. Apparently it 
didn’t survive the devastating flooding of Wilkes-Barre by Tropical 
Storm Agnus in 1972.  
 



A 1975 letter in the Wilkes-Barre Times Leader from former resident, 
Grace M. Ball of Endicott, N.Y., recalled the Betsy Ross among stores 
that had been on the Public Square in Wilkes-Barre before the flood.1 

 
1 Wilkes-Barre Times Leader, March 1, 1975 pp 14 







 



 


